[image: image1.png]



CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING 

Taverna Ena kai Ena Misiria, Monday 1 June 2015 @ 19.00

Present:

Peter Winterink
(PW)

President
Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President



Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer

Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy Van Belleghem
(WVB)

Membership Secretary and Board Member

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

1. All members were present. The meeting was delayed by 30 minutes from the published time as ID had been held up at work.

2. Minutes of the last meeting held in May had been circulated in advance to all Board members and published on the web-site. They were unanimously approved.

3. There were no matters arising that will not be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

4. PW had nothing specific to report, any items being covered elsewhere.

5. ID stated the same. 

6. RK circulated the current financial report over the weekend. This was unanimously approved for auditing purposes. Copies are available to paid up members on request.

7. WVB reported the current paid up membership figure is 90; there are 4 x Honary members and one unpaid. €40 was paid over to RK in membership subscriptions.

8. ID continues work on updating the web-site as time permits during a busy summer season of work. The Board, in particular PW and SW have offered to assist as much as possible to keep events posted up to date. Also sections to assist in general on line administration of living in Crete, e.g. car tax, I.K.A. etc. will be included. It was agreed SW will monitor membership of the Facebook page and it is restricted to paid up members of the CIC and a limited number of others known to the group. The purpose of the page is a CIC bulletin board and not general information on Crete. Guests are able to view the page the same as our web-site to see current activities etc. but not able to post. WVB agreed to upload a personal profile to the web-site as soon as possible so every Board member is represented.
9. Events:

a. First summer coffee morning had been held at Camping Elizabeth in May and very well attended with about 40 members present.

b. An extremely popular lunch was held at Taverna Mylonas and the Board thanked RK for finding such a good venue.

c. Yesterday the coach trip to Spinalonga took place and feedback from the coffee morning was that it was an excellent trip and enjoyed by all. There were about 35 participants.

d. Earlier today the coffee morning took place at Camping Elizabeth. Again very well attended.

e. Proposed date for the Sunday Joint Meal is 21 June as an evening event. Discussion took place as to where, several proposals, ID and WVB to report back to SW who will publish details etc.

f. Proposed coach trip to the south coast of Crete Sunday 28 June. ID to arrange itinerary and forward to SW who will publish.

g. Cretan Diet Festival first seven days of July. We are planning to have a table but still waiting confirmation from Rethymon Tourist Office. PW to liaise. We have a stock of about 400 leaflets. PW to order 2,000 more with a slight alteration deleting the mention of a monthly newsletter.

10. Charity activities.

a. Pillows for Rethymon Hospital. Ev Wright has delivered 115 pillows as agreed for €500, invoices etc. submitted to RK. A letter of thanks has been received and published on the Facebook page. ID will upload to the web-site. An article was published in the Rethymon press.

b. SW collected a box from Jason Apartment Hotel which contains a small amount of loose change. The box is specifically marked as the CIC assisting the Red Cross and will be given to Ev Wright.

11. Any other business:

a. All Board members had been individually mailed by a former member, John Ford, concerning participation at The Battle of Crete Ceremony at Souda Bay. The mail contained a mail from the British Consulate Office to him enquiring about the CIC. On behalf of the Board SW replied to John Ford confirming the CIC would not be present and stating that as the group is almost entirely Rethymon based activities are now largely confined to this area. SW also wrote to the British Consulate confirming direct contact details for the CIC.

12. The next meeting is to be at 19.00 on Monday 29.06.2015 in advance of any participation at the Cretan Diet Festival using the same venue.

13. PW thanked all members for their efforts over the last month, for their input in tonight’s meeting and declared it closed at 20.25.
Stuart Walsh

 Secretary

(
secretary@thecic.eu
(
6978048307



Tuesday 02.06.2015 
